
  

 
 

Summer 1: Pupil Wellbeing – How can we improve certain areas of the school, such as the dining room, toilets and 
assembly hall?  

 

Feedback from whole school assembly (27.4.23). 

• More art in the school hall.  

• Brighter canteen. 
 

School Council Meeting (25.5.23)        

• Air freshener in all toilets. 

• School moto to be placed in the hall. 

• Taps mended in the KS boys and girls toilets. 

• Tiles on floor in school hall need securing.  

• Chairs in the assembly hall for year 6, during Celebration Assembly.  
 
Feedback from whole school via the School Council Box (15.5.23). 

• Chairs, benches or cushions in assembly for Year 6 children, during Celebration Assembly.  

• More art in the school hall. 

• Have some potted plants in the dining hall. 

• Television in the dining room.  

• Table cloths in the dining room. 

South Hill Primary School 

School Council Meeting  

 



• To be able to sit where ever we want in the dining hall.  

• More colour in the school toilets. 

 

Ideas Chosen by the school council  

• School moto (Building Character, Learning Together) to be  

put up in our school hall.  

• Chairs in the assembly hall for year 6, for Celebration Assembly.  

• Air fresher’s to be placed in all of the toilets.  
 

Actions taken  

• Mrs Albery to ask our Business Manager to purchase air fresher’s for the children’s toilets.  

• Mrs Albery to speak to Mr Donley our Site Manager and ask him to purchase our school moto and place it in the school 

hall.   

• Mrs Albery to speak to Mr Donley our Site Manager and ask him to put out the chairs in the hall every Friday morning 

for our Celebration Assembly.  

 

  



 

 

 

The children now have air 
fresher’s in their toilets 
and all the taps are in full 
working order.  

South Council Evidence from pupil voice Summer 1. 

How can we improve certain areas of the school, such 
as the dining room, toilets, and assembly hall? 

Mr Donley has had to seek 
specialist advice regarding 
fixing the tiles in the school 
hall.  He is currently getting  
quotes.  We endeavour work 
to commence in Spring 2024.  

 

 

 


